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Dear Sir/ Madam. 
 
I am chairman to Newtownmountkennedy & District Tidy Towns Association. I am a strong 
community link within the Newtownmountkennedy Area. I am writing to you as a 
concerned member of the community who time and time again, hear of living in a divided 
community where the Electoral Division of Newcastle Upper's boundary was changed a 
number of years ago with the effect of splitting the voting when it comes to county council 
elections.  
 
I am looking to seek the reversal of the current boundary to where to was prior to the 
change some 12-15 years ago, from my recollection. The name of the area most effected is 
Kiladreenan which is segregated from the remainder of Newtownmountkennedy. 
 
Kind Regards 
Paul Kavanagh 
 

 

 


